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	Comments


At the 3/18/14 Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) meeting, two questions were asked regarding the Impact Analysis for NPRR588 and the proposed implementation approach:
1. What is driving the implementation cost of NPRR588?

· As noted in the Impact Analysis, eight different systems are impacted by the change.  Making changes in all these systems and testing the integration logic between them is a significant element of the project cost.
· The current estimate also contains considerable labor for downstream data replication and impacts to existing reports.
· The current Impact Analysis estimate of $80k-$120k is the minimum cost to be expected from a change impacting this number of systems.

2. Could the addition of “placeholder” Resource types in this project reduce the cost of future projects?

· ERCOT considered whether it would be beneficial to add additional placeholders in the ERCOT systems for future types of new generation not currently in service or being modeled and if there were efficiencies to be gained by duplicating the efforts as part of this NPRR for new generation types.   Ultimately, the addition of placeholders is dependent on the characteristics and processes associated with the new types of generation.   How will new generation types operate?  How will they be paid?  For what Ancillary Services will they be eligible?   At this point, these are largely unknown factors.  This makes the meaningful addition of data placeholders in ERCOT systems difficult to accomplish.

· If the placeholder approach were used, it would likely present additional challenges because the new values would not be intended for use and thus would have to be extensively tested to ensure their existence didn’t cause negative operational or reporting impacts. 

· In ERCOT’s opinion, there is not an efficiency to be gained by adding placeholders for new generation types in the project required by this NPRR.
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